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Through the National 

FastDance Association, 

our club dance 

activities are licensed 

by: 

President’s Corner by Sue Young 

dance and costume party.  

Prizes awarded for best 

costume in three categories: 

Scariest, Most Original and 

Funniest.  All Club Members in 

Costume will receive $1 off their 

admission.  And on Saturday 

October 31st we are going to 

host a Luncheon and Fashion 

Show to benefit Capital Caring 

at the Elks from 11:00 am – 

2:00 pm.  Guests will enjoy a 

delicious lunch and fashion 

show featuring Chico’s.  

Advanced registration required.  

Please come and support 

Capital Caring.   

Congratulations to Don 

and Audrey Borja, who 

placed third in the 

Amateur Division of the 

Competitive Shaggers 

Association contest at Fat 

Harold’s in North Myrtle 

Beach on September 4, 

2015!  

Most of you know we lost 

another great member and 

guest DJ of our club last 

month. Our sympathy goes 

out to the family of Greg 

Birmingham.  

 

 

 

 

Goodbye summer and 

hello autumn!  I am so 

looking forward to the 

cooler weather and all 

the beautiful colors.   

Quite a few of our 

members traveled to 

North Myrtle Beach last 

month for SOS Fall 

Migration.  Our back 

room party at Fat 

Harold’s was one of the 

best yet.  It’s so much 

fun having a good time 

with friends.  We danced 

till our feet hurt and still 

kept on dancing to the 

end.  If you missed it, 

plan on going to the 

Spring Safari in April.   

Thanks to everyone that 

volunteered to help at 

Fat Harold’s and the left 

behind party. Special 

thanks to Ed and Pam 

Hamer for getting all the 

food and to Bonnie Arms 

for managing check-in at 

the All Virginia Party.  

And a big thank you to 

Angie Bushey for 

attending the ACSC 

meeting for me on 

Saturday.   

Our Nominating and 

Elections committee (Ed 

Hamer, Ken Morford, 

Jason Potter, Barbara 

Dent, Barbara Ebersole, 

Ann West and Tom Brett) 

will be contacting you in 

the near future to ask if 

you will serve on the 

Board for the upcoming 

year.  If you have served 

before or have never 

held an office, I hope 

that you will consider 

serving our club.  We need 

you!  The nominations will 

be on October 14 and 

campaign speeches on 

October 21st. Elections 

will be held on November 

11.  

Lots of exciting things 

going on this month:   

First, on Sunday October 

18th we have a Classic/

ACSC workshop review 

and dance at Revolutions 

in Centreville from 4:00 

pm – 9:00 pm.  This is a 

free event for members 

to thank you for all the 

work you put into making 

the ACSC/Classic such a 

big success.  Free buffet 

and workshop by Joan 

and Kevin Byrnes.  On 

Wednesday October 28th 

we are going to have a 

Spook-Tacular Halloween 

dance at the Elks.  Who 

says dressing up for 

Halloween is only for the 

kids?  Get out your wigs, 

witch hats and dance 

moves and get in on the 

fun at our annual Halloween 

There will be a general membership meeting October 21, 2015.  This will 

be your opportunity to meet the candidates running for the 2016 Board.  



Every Wednesday, 6:30—10:30 pm at the Elks Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd., Fairfax, VA (on 

Route 50 near Prosperity Avenue).  Cover charge: Non-members $8.00, members $7.00; free 

lessons at 7:30 pm, no partners needed.  Buffet dinner 6:45—8:00 pm, $9.00, or order from the 

menu.  For example, Appetizers (Buffalo Wings, Quesadilla, etc.), Salads (Caesar, Chef), Burgers 

& Sandwiches (Bacon & Blue, Pulled Pork BBQ).  

HALLOWEEN DANCE HALLOWEEN DANCE HALLOWEEN DANCE ———   OCTOBER 28OCTOBER 28OCTOBER 28   

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

October 11th and 25th at JW & Friends,  6531 Backlick Road, Springfield, VA, 5:00—8:00 pm; 

no cover charge. 

October 18, 4:00—9:00 pm.  Revolutions, 14114 Lee Hwy, Centreville, at the junction of Rtes. 29 
& 28 (ACSC/Classic lesson review and open dancing). See flier, page 7. 

Thursdays at Shannon’s Bar & Grille, Fredericksburg; Battlefield Boogie Club  

(battlefieldboogieclub.com). 

When 
and 

Where 
to Shag 

Dance Lessons at the Elks on Wednesdays 

Beginner lessons are FREE to non-members, 

but membership is required for the Intermediate class. Membership is $25/year. 

Lessons begin at 7:30 pm.     Social dancing from before and after lessons to 10:30 pm. 

Please remember to ask Red Dot beginner dancers to dance. 

It takes lots of practice to become a better dancer! 

Beginner Level Shag Steps Intermediate Level Shag Steps 

10/7—Basic and Female Turn 10/7—Hug Pivot & Pivot 

10/14—Basic and Start 10/14—Pivot with Tuck Turn  

10/21—Basic and Male Turn 10/21—Pivot & Belly Roll  

10/28—Basic, Half Turn, Triple Basic 10/28—Sugarfoot with Back Prep & Front Prep  

HALLOWEEN DANCE HALLOWEEN DANCE HALLOWEEN DANCE ———   OCTOBER 28OCTOBER 28OCTOBER 28  
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See more 

places to dance 

with other ACSC 

Virginia Shag 

Clubs, listed on 

page 3 

 

 

See more 

upcoming 

Shag Events 

on  

pages 7 —11  

DJ Schedule 

10/7: Craig Jennings 

10/14: Bill Frostick  

10/21: Dennis Gehley   

10/28: Crystal Ashton 
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NEW MEMBERS 

When you have 

the opportunity, 

please welcome 

our new 

members ... 

Deanne Berry 

Gayle Gartley 

Lorraine Hawley 

… who joined 

NVSC this past 

month.  

Hello Shagger Emails  Are 

you getting the Hello Shagger 

e-mails? If not, visit our 

website at www.nvshag.org. 

On the left side, click on the 

blue box that says "Hello 

Shagger e-mail list" and give 

us your e-mail address! 

Where do I Get a Copy of 

the Shag Rag?  Go to 

www.nvshag.org, click on 

Newsletters tab, click on the 

desired month. It’s in PDF 

format. Also, copies will be 

available at the Fairfax Elks 

on Wednesdays.   

Hello Shagger Input Anyone 

with information to be 

included in the Hello Shagger 

email (including DJ schedules 

and menus), please send to 

helloshagger@nvshag.org. 

 

News and Announcements 

Keep Your Membership Information Current   Have you moved, changed phone numbers or 

email Bonnie Arms at bjrwa@verizon.net.  

Shag Rag   The deadline for Shag Rag input is the 25th of every month. Please send content 

(including opinions, humor and recipes!) to Jim Scanlon at jamesscanlon@me.com. 

When and Where to Dance and Special Events  

 Elks Lodge every Wednesday; Halloween Dance October 28 (flier page 8). 

 JW & Friends, October 11 and 25 

 Revolutions, 14114 Lee Hwy, Centreville, at the junction of Rte 29 & 28, October 18, 
4:00 pm to 9:00 pm. (ACSC/Classic lesson review and open dancing). See page 7. 

 Central Virginia Junior Shaggers Shag Jam, Hopewell, VA, October 3. See flyer p. 11. 

 Luncheon and Fashion Show to benefit Capital Caring, October 31 at the Fairfax Elks 
Lodge from 11:00 am – 2:00 pm.  Guests will enjoy a delicious lunch and fashion show 
featuring Chico’s.  Advanced registration required.  Capital Caring is the charity we 
support. See flier, page 9. 

When and Where to Dance in the Future 

 NVSC’s Holiday Party, December 5 at Kingstowne’s Snyder Community Center in 
Alexandria. 

 Outer Banks New Year’s Eve Party, December 30 – January 1. (See flyer page 10). 

 Virginia Shaggers Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony, Fredericksburg, VA, March 25 – 
27, 2016 (See Vaughn Royal’s comments, p. 8). 

Other ACSC Virginia Shag Clubs 

Visit the club websites for venues and schedules. 

Battlefield Boogie Club, www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 

Boogie On The Bay Shag Club, www.boogieonthebay.com 

Colonial Shag Club (Newport News), www.colonialshagclub.com 

Danville Shag Club, www.danvilleshagclub.com 

Franklin Shag Club, gramelia@yahoo.com 

Lynchburg Shag Club, www.lynchburgshags.com 

Richmond Shag Club, www.richmondshagclub.org 

Roanoke Valley Shag Club, www.rvsc.memberlodge.com 

Virginia Beach Shag Club, www.vbshagclub.com 

October 

Leta DeAngelis 10/07 

Pamela Alfano 10/08 

Kathleen Strobel 10/08 

Judith Trewin 10/10 

Becky Brown 10/11 

Eileen Hanley 10/11 

Emily Maroon 10/14 

Ann Hichak 10/15 

Jeanne Botto 10/16 

Paul D'Amato 10/18 

Jake Willingham 10/19 

Joe Capobianco 10/23 

Kit Farwell 10/23 

Nelson Irey 10/23 

Barry Holt 10/25 

Florence  
Deterding 10/26 

Linda Trader 10/27 

Gregory  
Chambers 10/28 

Mary Burleigh 10/29 

John Cary 10/29 

http://www.nvshag.org
http://www.battlefieldboogieclub.com/
http://www.boogieonthebay.com/
http://www.colonialshagclub.com/
http://www.danvilleshagclub.com/
http://www.lynchburgshags.com/
http://www.richmondshag.homestead.com/
http://www.rvsc.memberlodge.com/
http://www.vbshagclub.com/
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Remembering Dave Bushey 

The September 12 Commemorative at the Workhouse Arts Center in Lorton, VA.   

The nature photography exhibition on view in the gallery site of David's commemorative event 

provided a fitting backdrop, not only because the Alaskan Brown Bear used as the titular PR icon 

for the show mirrored the contrast between David's warm & fuzzy personality vs. sometimes 

caustic temperament, but also because it reflected his love of the outdoors, seen in his Eagle 

Boy Scout rank, love of camping and fishing, and first job after high school graduation with the 

National Park Service at Richwood National Forest in West Virginia.  

Dave’s cousin, Dave’s cousin, 
ChuckChuck  
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Dave’s boss re-Dave’s boss re-

lating how much lating how much 

time Dave spent time Dave spent 

on NVSC events. on NVSC events.   

Dave’s sister, SarahDave’s sister, Sarah  

Master of Ceremonies Master of Ceremonies 
Dennis GehleyDennis Gehley  

Dave & Angie's neighbor, Dave & Angie's neighbor, 

Ira HaronIra Haron  
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David and Nancy Guilliams 

For those of us who religiously go to the Wednesday night dances, 

we are always greeted by a delightful couple who are there to sign 

us in.  They also are there to help us learn to dance, because they 

are on the Dance Committee.  We have seen them so often, but 

most of us do not know enough about them.  So, its about time 

that we ask them to tell us a bit about how they got to know NVSC 

and why they are now devoting so much of their time to it. 

 

Nancy: 

In 2008 we heard about the Northern Virginia Shag Club from 

friends and decided to see what it was all about.  So we went to 

Rene’s in Fairfax and were amazed at finding so many really nice 

people who were so helpful in teaching us the basics of shag 

dancing.    At first, Dave was not sure he wanted to learn the 

dance but reluctantly agreed to give it a try.  I on the other hand 

was hooked from the first lesson and loved it.  We both quickly 

realized it was great to have a regular night once a week to get out 

and dance with our new friends. 

We joined the NVSC right away and I signed us up to go to the 

annual Classic week end that was only two weeks away.  While I 

really looked forward to it, Dave had some trepidation about trying 

to dance with all the experienced shaggers so soon after starting 

our basic lessons.  He said he was in no way ready to try to dance with folks that were really 

good at it.  What he did not know until a few days before the event was that I had signed us 

both up to take one-on-one lessons with Charlie Womble and Jackie McGee that week.  When he 

found out that they were the all time Grand National Champions, he was doubly convinced that I 

had gone mad!  He did just fine and enjoyed our time with Charlie and Jackie once we got going.  

We had survived our first “Classics” event, our marriage was still intact, and Charlie and Jackie 

taught us a lot.    

I suppose I progressed fairly routinely through the 3 levels of classes that NVSC gave back in 

the days of dancing at Rene’s.  Dave swears that he took the complete beginners class six times 

before moving to the intermediate lessons (I don’t think so but he did seem to bring his two left 

feet with him for quite a few sessions).  He would have quit many times during those early days 

if it had not been for the friendliness and help of so many club members like Vaughn Royal, Paul 

Young, and Gary Mann to name a few.  After about 3 years in the club, our dancing went 

through a bit of a hiatus while Dave had open heart surgery in 2012, a knee joint replacement in 

2013, and a back operation in 2014.  

We retired in 2012 and now live in Naples, Florida from November until May.  There are no shag 

dance venues in Naples Florida although we are trying to introduce the dance by giving free 

classes during the winter whenever we can.  It’s really great physical exercise, mental exercise 

remembering the steps, and a wonderful social outlet.  Shaggers are the most incredibly friendly 

people everywhere we meet them.  We continue to enjoy our many friends here in the NVSC 

and can’t imagine a life without them.  So, even though we reside in Virginia only six months 

each year, we look forward to returning each May to dance with everyone in NVSC once again.  

Shag Rag 
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Re-learn & Review 

  Ashley and Tobitha’s Classic Workshop Steps   

 
Classic/ACSC Review and Dance 

 
SUNDAY, October 18, 2015 

4:00 pm – 9:00 pm 
 

Special Guest Instructors 
Joan and Kevin Byrnes from Richmond 

 
Guest DJ Jerry Hardy 

 Free admission – Free Buffet 
 

Revolution’s in Centreville 
Newgate Shopping Center 14114 Lee Highway, Centreville, VA 20120  

703 266-1888 
       

Just off I-66 at the intersection of Highways 28 and 29 
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Another 

Opportunity to 

SHAG!! 

From Vaughn Royal: 

Here is some information I ran across today which some of you may already know.  The Virginia 

Shaggers Hall of Fame 2016 induction and weekend party will be in Fredericksburg: March 25-

27, 2016 at the Fredericksburg Hospitality House & Conference Center in Central Park.  It was 

decided a year or so ago by the Board to move this party around, since the organization 

represents the entire state.  This should be a great opportunity for Fredericksburg and NVSC 

dancers who do not travel a lot to get in some dancing and workshops, and to meet dancers 

from other parts of the state.  Single day or evening only tickets are not sold for this event.  

There is more information on the web site:  http://www.vshof.com/induction-ceremony-2016/ 

Shag Rag 
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Incase you missed 

this last month: 

  

 

Advertise Your 

Business in the  

Shag Rag! 

CONTACT 

Sue Young at 

suey@theaeap.com 

for details. 

Beach Music Radio Station 
To all Shag Clubs and their Members: 

Hi, I am Dan Williard, former president of the Winston-Salem Shag Club. I 
have recently leased a new radio station in Winston-Salem and it is 
called:  WSMX 1500 "The Beach".  

We are broadcasting Beach, Shag & Rhythm and Blues music 24 hours a day, 
7 days a week! The music and format for "The Beach" has been programmed 
by one of our favorite DJ's - Mike Harding.  

 You can stream us RIGHT NOW from anywhere by using one of our FREE 
apps for the iPhone and Android phone, or you can find us on the TuneIn ra-
dio app. Just search for "WSMX 1500 The Beach" in your favorite app store.  

The purpose of this station is to allow us to listen to our favorite Beach and 
Shag songs as well as to promoting the Shag Dance, the Shag Parties and 
other special Shag events. We would like for all Shag Clubs to participate in 
this station by sending us any information about events or any pre-recorded 
spots that we can use to promote the Shag Dance or your Shag club.  

If you would like to advertise your business on WSMX 1500 "The Beach", our 
rates are very reasonable. Visit our website: 1500WSMX.com for additional 
information.  

Please help us spread the word - There's a new radio stream (WSMX 1500 
"The Beach") that caters to all of the Shag Clubs up and down the coast. 
Please tell your family and friends and Like Us on FaceBook! 

Thank you for your time and for help spreading the news! 

Dan 
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Humor 

From Dennis Gehley 

 

A very elderly gentleman walked into an upscale cocktail lounge.  He was in his mid-nineties.  He 

was very well dressed, hair well groomed, great looking suit, flower in his lapel and smelling 

slightly of a good aftershave.  He presented a very well looked-after image.  

Seated at the bar was an elderly really classy looking lady (mid-eighties).  

The sharp old gentleman walks over and sits alongside of her.  He orders a drink. He takes a sip.  

He slowly turns to her and says: "So tell me, do I come here often?" 

Send your opinions, 

favorite recipes and 

humor to the Shag 

Rag editor, Jim 

Scanlon, 

jamesscanlon@me.

com 

Recipe 

GOUGERES (Cheese Puffs)  
Note:  An Aebleskiver can be used for this recipe.  It is a Danish fry pan that looks 
like it would be used for snails, but it was designed to make doughnuts.  

1 cup water 

6 tablespoons butter cut into pieces 

1 teaspoon salt 

1/8 teaspoon black pepper 

Pinch of nutmeg 

¾ cup flour 

4 large eggs 

1 ¼ cups finely grated Gruyere cheese 

 

Bring water, butter, and seasonings to a boil in a 1 1/2 or 2-quart heavy-bottomed saucepan. Boil 

slowly until the butter has melted. Meanwhile, measure out the flour. Remove water and butter 

mixture from heat and immediately pour in all the flour at once. Stir vigorously with a wooden 

spatula or spoon for several seconds to blend thoroughly. Beat over moderately high heat for 1 to 

2 minutes until mixture leaves the sides of the pan and the spoon, forms a mass, and begins to 

film the bottom of the pan. Remove saucepan from heat and make a well in the center of the paste 

with your spoon. Immediately break an egg into the center of the well. Beat it into the paste for 

several seconds until it has absorbed. Repeat with the rest of the eggs, mixing in one at a time 

until the paste is well blended and smooth. Mix in 3/4 cup of the cheese. Scoop small spoonfuls of 

the paste (about 1 to 1 1/2 inches in diameter) about 2 inches apart from each other on baking 

sheets (you’ll probably need 2). Top gougères with remaining 1/2 cup of cheese. Bake for about 20 

minutes, or until puffs are golden brown and have doubled in size.  Remove from the oven, and 

pierce each gougère with a small knife.  
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NVSC COMMITTEES/CHAIRS FOR 2015 

* Audit Fern Siegler 

 Capital Classic Dave Bushey, Marcia Conway 

* Shag-A-Thon TBA 

* Dance Pamela Alfano 

 Hello Shaggers Kathy Norris (helloshagger@nvshag.org) 

 Co-Historians Sherri Wildoner, Ken Morford and Dennis Gehley 

* Membership Bonnie Arms 

* Music Fran Mong 

 Newsletter Editor Jim Scanlon (jamesscanlon@me.com) 

 Newsletter Publisher Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Photographer John Romito 

* Public Relations Kathy Norris, Jeanne Potter, Sharon Geyer, Joe Cook and 
Jack Jones.  

* Social/Hospitality Jeanne Potter 

 Sunshine Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Web Site Loren Kropat (webmaster@nvshag.org) 

*  Denotes Standing Committee 

2015 Board 

President Sue Young 571-340-0043 president@nvshag.org 

Vice President Jason Potter 703-220-6697 vicepresident@nvshag.org 

Secretary Bonnie Arms  703-819-9654 secretary@nvshag.org 

Treasurer Mark Hendrickson 703-282-1033 treasurer@nvshag.org 

Director-at-large Pamela Alfano 202-414-9312 palfano@reedsmith.com 

Director-at-large Fran Mong 703-368-2792 franmong@aol.com 

Director-at-large Ken Morford 202-465-5970 kwm1719@yahoo.com 

Director-at-large Loren Kropat  webmaster@nvshag.org 

Director-at-large Christine Werner  Fleur15@verizon.net 

BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS..... is easy!!! 

Whether you have taken all of the shag classes offered at NVSC or are just looking for new 

steps or tips on technique... our club has a constantly growing library of shag instructional DVD 

or videos. These DVD’s contain more steps and tips than you can shake a stick at and they're 

FREE to club members! All you have to do is put down a REFUNDABLE$25 deposit.   See 

SUE YOUNG on Wednesday nights to borrow or purchase a DVD or video!!! 

 Board Meetings 

are held each 

month and are 

open to any and 

all members in 

good standing 

who wish to 

attend. Unless a 

certain matter is 

placed on the 

meeting agenda, 

attendance is for 

observation, not 

participation. 

Since board 

meetings may 

not take place at 

the same time 

and place every 

month, please 

alert the 

Secretary at least 

one week in 

advance if you 

wish to attend 

(so that we may 

accommodate 

you). Copies of 

Board Meeting 

Minutes may be 

available on the 

www.nvshag.org 

website, or you 

may request  

copy(s) from the 

Club Secretary.  

"The Internal Revenue 

Service notified NVSC on 

April 19, 1999,  that we 

have been accepted as a 

non-profit social club 

exempted  from paying 

Federal income taxes.  

Anyone interested in 

reviewing NVSC's 

application and 

supporting documents 

provided to IRS, the IRS 

exemption letter, or the 

club's annual Form 990 

to the IRS, please 

contact the club 

Treasurer." 

mailto:president@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:vicepresident@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:secretary@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:treasurer@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:palfano@reedsmith.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:franmong@aol.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:kwm1719@yahoo.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:Fleur15@verizon.net


Shag Rag 
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 

P.O. Box 2298 

Merrifield, VA 22116 

General Inquiries: shaglist@nvshag.org 

Membership: membership@nvshag.org 

Webmaster: webmaster@nvshag.org 

Hello Shagger: helloshagger@nvshag.org  

Do we have a logo? 

Organization 

We’re  on  th e  Web!   

www.nvshag .org  

And  on  Facebook  at   

“Northern  V irgin ia  Shag  

Club”  

Dedicated to the Preservation 

of Carolina Shag and Beach Music 

About Our Organization… 

Northern Virginia Shag Club (NVSC) was organized to preserve 

the Carolina Shag dance and its accompanying Beach music. NVSC 

dances the Carolina Shag every Wednesday night at: 

Elk’s Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd, Fairfax, VA 

Come join us — learn the Carolina Shag! Free beginner lessons begin at 

7:30 pm. A Buffet dinner is available for purchase. Social dancing is 

from 6:30 to 10:30 pm. 

COME JOIN US! 
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